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From: Colin Hirst

Sent: 19 August 2014 14:16

To: Philip Dagnall

Subject: FW: Re RVBC Core Strategy
Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

Phil can you make sure this is in the submissions

Colin Hirst

Head of Regeneration & Housing
Ribble Valley Borough Council
01200 414503

-——-Qriginal Message-—--

From: John Macholc

Sent: 19 August 2014 14:14

To: Philip Dagnall; Joanne Macholc; Diane Neviile; Colin Hirst
Subject: FW: Re RVBC Core Strategy

You may get a few more of these following on from my meeting with the Copster Green Residents.

-—--Original Messag

* g

Sent: 19 August 0
To: lohn Macholc
Subject: Re RVBC Core Strategy

Dear Mr. Macholc,

| have read the revised version of the Core Strategy and wish to say that I'am in support of it. | agree with the
Authority's plans for housing developments and the geographical spread of them.

In particular | have looked at the proposals for Langho and Copster Green and | fully agree with the projections for
these settlements.

| feel that the Authority has a coherent Core Strategy which allows for progress, but not at the expense of both the
environment and the quality of life currently enjoyed by Ribble Valley residents.

Yours sincejely,
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Sent from my iPad
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15" August 2014

John Macholc,

Planring Department,

Ribble Valley Berough Ceoiecii
Clitheroe

Lancashire

Dear Mr Macholc,
Re: RVBC Core Strategy

| have inspected the Core Strateoy in its latest foria (o3 at August
2014). I agree with the Authorin's pian for new dweliings in terms of
numbers and the cguitabie gecgraphicai disirivution of such
developments.

In particular, | have looked at the proposalz for Langhe and Copster
Green. | fully agree with the prajections for thase settieiments.

| feel that the Authority have & coherent Core Swralegy wiich will aliow

progress, but not ai the expense of losing the guality of the environmeat
and lifestyle enjoyed by me and fellow iesizants,

Yours sincerely
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John Machoiz,

.Planning Department.

Ribkie Vailey Borough Coimnei:

Ciitheroe

Lancashire

Dear Mr acholc,

re: RVBC Core Sirategy

| have ingpected iihe Coie S0
2014). | agree with the f:0ho0i
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numbers and the squit=hle geagia, hes! disteibution of saeh
developments.

In particular, | have icolied at #he prenosais for Lang o and Copetar
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Green. | fuily agrae v.ith the projectione for fhese ssillements,

| feel that the Authority bave o oo bioreni Do
progress, but not &t the cxpanae of faging 1he qusiity

and lifestyle enjoyed by itz ar folinw residonss.

Yours sincerely
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Dear John Macholc

To: Planning Department, Ribble Valley B.C.

Re: RVBC Core Strateqy

Y1

agree with the Authority's plan for new dwellings in terms of numbers a'nd the
equitable geographical distribution of such developments.

In particular, | have looked at the proposals for Langho and Copster Green. |
fully agree with the projections for these settlements.

| feel that the Authority have a coherent Core Strategy which will allow
progress, but not at the expense of losing the quality of the environment and
lifestyle enjoyed by me and fellow residents.

Yours sincerely




, - | 19" August 2014

Mr J Macholc ——
Planning Dept.

Ribble Valley Borough Council

Council Offices

Church Walk

Clitheroe

BB7 2RA

Dear Mr Macholc

| would like to respond to your consultation regarding the core strategy. | have read the core strategy, in
depth, in its latest form (as of August 2014) and | think it is a fair strategy that has identified the key areas

of the valley which can sustain further development. | agree with the authority’s plan for new units in terms
of number and location.

In particular | have looked at the proposais. for areas currently under threat of over-development, namely
Langho and Copster Green, and | fully agree with the projections for these developments.

| feel that the planning department, who know the Ribble Valley the best, have produced a coherent Core
Strategy which will allow for an increasing population to be housed in the areas that are the most suitable in
terms of amenities, public transport links, education, health and, perhaps most importantly, traffic safety.

Yours sincerely
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Diane Neville

From: et
Sent: 21 August 2014 14:07
To: Post Hearings

Subject: Support for the RV emerging core strategy

o e - ok, Z i 5 -

We write to offer support for the RV emerging core strategy. Overdevelopment at present is rife
with the current government seeing the obvious benefit of building work boosting the economy and
thereby giving developers too much of a free hand. Whilst affordable housing is needed for current
and future populations it is needed in areas with access to services such as schools, health, transport
and work. Development is not needed in rural or semi-rural areas where there are limited services,
jobs, transport and so on-and where people have decided to live in order to be away from the hustle
and bustle of city / town / housing estate / development life.

Development should NEVER be allowed on green field sites, in AONB or in areas where of
established houses many of which are centuries old.

21/08/2014
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John iMacholc, Pianning Department, Ribbie Vailey B.C.

Re: RVBC Core Strategy

I have inspected the Core Strategy in its latest form (as at August 2014). | agree with the
Authority's plan for new dwellings in terms of numbers-and the equitable geographical
distribution of such developments.

In particular, | have looked at the proposals for Langho and Copster Green. | fully agree with
the projections for these settlements.

| feel that the Authority have a coherent Core Strategy which will allow progress, but not at
the expense of losing the quality of the environment and lifestyle enjoyed by me and fellow
residents.

Yours sincerely




Re: RVBC Core Strategy

I have inspected the Core Strategy in its latest form {as at August 2014). | agree with the
Authority's plan for new dweilings in terms of numbers and the equitable geographical
distribution of such developments.

In particular, | have looked at the proposals for Langho and Copster Green. | fully agree with
the projections for these settlements.

| feel that the Authority have a coherent Core Strategy which will allow progress, but not at
the expense of losing the quality of the environment and lifestyle enjoyed by me and fellow
residents.

Yours sincerely

| B Prvglﬁ" 201§
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To

John Macholc. Planning Dept. Ribble Valley B.C.
Dear Sir.

R.V.B.C. Core Strategy.
I have inspected the Core Strategy in its latest form (‘as at August 14 ) I agree with

the Authority’s plan for new dwellings in terms of numbers and the equitable
geographical distribution of such developments.

In particular I have looked at the proposals for Langho and Copster Green. I fully
agree with the projections for these Settlements.

I feel that the Authority have a Cpherent Core Strategy which will allow progress, but

not at the expense of losing the quality of the enviroment and lifestyle enjoyed by
myself and fellow residents.

Yours sincerely.




17 August 2014

t""‘“-—\ ERE L
Attention of Mr. John Machoic !“ "5 Aug 204 U
Planning Dept Feat O e
Ribble Valley Borough Council S *:h:hry” o T—
Council Offices el

Church Walk
Clitheroe BB7 2RA

Dear Mr. Macholc

Re Ribble Valley Core S_trategr y - Langho

t have read through the revised Core Strategy dated August 2014, and agree
with the Council's plans for housing development in terms of numbers and
geographical distribution in Langho, the proposed numbers for Langho being 18
dwellings.
| feel that this number of new dwellings is sufficient to allow for progress without
loss of quality of environment and lifestyle to current residents and will not have
too great an impact on health services, schools and public transport etc.

I would be very concerned if this number were to be exceeded, in view of the
current problem we have with heavy traffic volume on Snodworth Road, a matter
for which residents of Snodworth are actively seeking a solution with Nigel Evans
and the Highways Dept.

Yours sincerely,




A

John Macholc

Planning Department

Ribble Valley B.C.

Church Waik

Clitheroe

BB7 2RA 15" August 2014

Re: RVBC Core Strategy

Dear Sir,

I have'inspect_ed the Core Strategy in its latest form (as at August 2014). |
agree with the Authority's plan for new dwellings in terms of numbers and the
equitable geographical distribution of such developments.

I.n' particular, | have looked at the proposals for Langho and Copster Green. |
fully agree with the projections for these settiements.

| feel that the Authority'h,ave a coherent Core Strategy which will allow
progress, but not at the expense of losing the quality of the environment and
lifestyle enjoyed by me and fellow residents.

Yours sincerely

[ .

19 AUG 2014

fam




L// kv 20/ % Page 1 of 1

' el b
Diane Neville € o=
From: A 3
Sent: 19 August 2014 20:3
To: Post Hearings

Subject: REF 3/2014/0307
Importance: High
Dear Sirs -

We are writing to strongly object to the planning application for 32 dwellings off Albany Drive, Clayton le
Dale.

All the comments we made in‘our original letter sent to Ribble Valley Council objecting to this dreadful
application still stand.

Note that the recent housing development at the former Brown Leaves site STILL FAIL TO SELL. The
developers are now so desperate to sell these properties they are offering part exchange.

There are sufficient houses already within the area and indeed many surrounding areas and the erection of
more dwellings is pure and simple greed.

We ask that the development is refused.
Yours Faithfully

20/08/2014
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Diane Neville

From:

Sent: 16 August 2014 15:12

To: Post Hearings

Subject: Development Copster Green

To the Forward Planning Team@ RVBC

Re: Appeal against refusal of RV planning committee for development at Albany Drive
Copster Green 3/2014/0317

I wish to re-enforce my objections to the above development and any further plans in
Copster Green.

As the .development was refused on the grounds that it did not comply with the Govt. new
Core Strategy proposals ie. lack of essential services, schools, shops, public transport,
affordable housing, leisure faclities, hopefully the appeals officer will consider all
these points when making a decigion. S

Bl bt

s s

This email is free from viruses and malware because avast! Antivirus protection is
active.

http://www.avast.com
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From: John Macholc

Sent: 19 August 2014 14:14

To: Philip Dagnall; Joanne Macholc; Diane Neville: Colin Hirst
Subject: FW: Re RVBC Core Strategy

You may get a few more of these following on from my meeting with the Copster Green
Residents.

Fron: WERRSAMMEIIAIMIAIN (721 1o SUSRMEIR ARt an

Sent: 19 August 2014 13:37
‘To: John Macholc
Subject: Re RVBC Core Strategy

Dear Mr. Macholc,

I have read the revised version of the Core Strategy and wish to say that I am in support
of it. I agree with the Authority's plans for housing developments and the geographical
gspread of them. ' '

In particular I have looked at the proposals for Langho and Copster Green and I fully
agree with the projections for these settlements.

I feel that the Authority has a cocherent Core Strategy which allows for progress, but ndt

at the expense of both the environment and the quality of life currently enjoyed by
Ribble Valley residents.

Youre sincerely,

Sent from my iPad
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Diane Neville

From:

Sent: 16 August 2014 16:20
To: Post Hearings
Subject: Core strategy

This e mail is to support the emerging ceore strategy - Let's regenerate in areas that
need.it, using 'brown land’ wherever possible and save our 'green fields'., Let's prevent
landowners and developers building out of greed . Let's have clear guidelines to prevent
over building on land e.g 'Brown Leaves Development' , Longsite Rd.

Let' not 'join up 'the villages of the Ribble Valley with estates , therefore losing its

individuality.
Yours faithfully

b v ~ O

Sent from my iPad
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Diane Neville

From: JOMENIISEDUIDIItotr

Sent: 19 August 2014 15:43

To: Paost Hearings

Subject: emerging core strategy
we fully support the core strategy

Yo ison
NP,

20/08/2014
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Diane Neville

From: Sl
Sent: 20 August 2014 07:36

To: - Post Hearings

Subject: Fw: Appeal of 32 Houses planning ref.3/2014/0307

—-- Original Message -—-
From:

To: Qosrhearings@ribblevalIey.gov.uk

Sent: Tuesday, August 19, 2014 4:02 PM
Subject: Appeal of 32 Houses planning ref.3/2014/0307

To Forward Planning Team @ RVBC ,

‘Page 1 of 1

As a resident of the Ribble Valley | am writing to fully support the Ribble Valley Borough Council's Emerging

Core Strategy particularly with reference to the above planning application.

20/08/2014
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Diane Neville

From:

Sent: 16 August 2014 12:23
To: Post Hearings
Subject: Emerging core strategy

Dear Sir/Madam

We are writing to support your emerging core strategy We feel it is paramount that you
have your individual policies for building dwellings in the right places where there is
demand, sustainability and regeneration.

Sent from my iPhone
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Diane Neville

From: VrBedieRomhsalioninmuis

Sent: 15 August 2014 19:46
To: Post Hearings

Subject: Emerging Core Strategy
Dear Sirs,

I would like to express my support for the Emerging Core Strategy proposed by the RV council for the Ribble
Valley.

Yours sincerely,
ANy
pbgn

15/8/2014

,ﬁcfuvustl’ This email is free from viruses and malware because avast! Antivirus protection is
CUNE . ki active.

20/08/2014



ALK eV o

Diane Neville

-
From: j
Sent: 16 August 2014 11:15
To: Post Hearings
Subject: Emerging core strategy

Please add our names in support of the emerging core strategy.m
- ¢ le L " W= g - - .
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Diane Neville

From: Lesley Lund

Sent: 12 August 2014 16:49

To: Joanne Macholc; Diane Neville; Colin Hirst
Cc: John Macholc

Subject: FW: modifications to the core strategy

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Red

”i"";' o ’__, R o N St
Sent: 08 August 2014 17:1
To: planning

Subject: re:modifications to the core strategy

Dear Sir/ Madam, :

| would just like you to know that you have succeeded in baffling myself (and
probably many others), who live in the Ribble Valley with your attempts to
develop a core strategy which is fit for purpose.

| regret that | am not able to comment on the modifications because it is
virtually impossible for the 'layperson’ to understand the reams of cross
referenced jargon. However, | would like your department and the
Inspectorate to know that this consultation exercise appears to have been
set up to fail, in respect of keeping the electorate of the borough informed.

| can only hope that those within the department are better informed and able
to comprehend what is now being proposed in the Core Strategy. May |
suggest that a series of public presentations, with Q&A sessions may have
been more appropriate? Or is it a case of the documentation not being fit for
public scrutiny? Emperor's New Clothes scenario.....time will tell if this is yet
an increasingly costly white elephant. It would appear that is the road we
travel,if nobody is brave enough to call a halt to proceedings and simplify the
process. - -'

Please refer my comments to the Inspectorate.

Yours faithfully

14/08/2014
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28" June 2014 Ribble Vailey Borough Council
: Examination Office

Church Walk

Clitheroe

Lancs.

BB7 ZRA
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For the attention of Mrs Michelle Haworth, Core Strategy Programme Officer

Dear Mrs Haworth,

In response to the recent modifications to the RVBC Core Strategy, which, fundamentally | am in agreement with,
| wish to bring to your attention one point for consideration in the developments planned for Longridge.

At the point of finalising the overall number of dwellings proposed for Longridge an adjustment of 200 dweliings
was proposed, this to be distributed between 9 other identified settlements within the Borough. This number was
ratified during December 2011 to account for the planned development of the Ridings Depot site. Since this time
subsequent applications have been made including Gladman Developments for an additional 190 units at this
site {now approved) a recent application has been lodged for 10 further units at the same site as proposed by
Sherwood homes, 78 additional dwellings have already been granted permission at Mosses Farrn, Whittingham
Lane together with the development of 14 units on Inglewhite Road, these being amongst further granted &
planned applications to build dwellings bordering Longridge.

The impact upon the services and infrastructure by the scale of developments proposed by a number of the
principle contractors within Longridge and upon its borders should be given due consideration to restricting these
in both size and to the type of houses required to meet local requirements

| believe as a community we recognise that a degree of new housing is required but that RVBC needs to exercise
& degree of empathy when considering the impact such large scale developments and allocated housing units
would have upon our community. The development of the existing brown field sites (as advised within the NPPF
as being preferable to the destiuction of Greenfield and Greenbelf) in and around Longridge as starter homes /
retirement / affordable housing would be of real benefit to those who really need to get on the housing ladder as
well as improving the aesthetics of the town itself,

| ask that you and the plahning committee make their decisions based on a considered and well thought through
basis. :

Yours faithfully
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28" June 2014 Ribble Valley Borough Council
Examination Office

Church Walk

Clitheroe

Lancs.

BB7 2RA

For the attention of Mrs Michelle Haworth, Core Strategy Programme Officer R s

Dear Mrs Haworth,

In response to the recent modifications to the RVBC Core Strategy, which, fundamentally | am in agreement with,
| wish to bring to your attention one point for consideration in the developments planned for Longridge. -

At the point of finalising the overall number of dwellings proposed for Longridge an adjustment of 200 dwellings -
was proposed, this to be distributed between 9 other identified settlements within the Borough. This number was
ratified during December 2011 to account for the planned development of the Ridings Depot site. Since this time
subsequent applications have been made-including Gladman Developments for an additional 190 units at this
- site {now approved) a recent application has been lodged for 10 further units at the same site as proposed by
Sherwood homes, 78 additional dwellings have already been granted permission at Mosses Farm, Whittingham
Lane together with the development of 14 units on Inglewhite Road, these being amongst further granted &
planned applications to build dwellings bordering Longridge.

| feel strongly that the Longridge adjustment figure requires due consideration in light of the above and, although
further afield, (2 miles, with- Longridge being the closest town to this site) the 650 units approved for construction
at the Whittingham Park site should also form part of this consideration. It is obvious that the overall number of
dwellings bordering our town shall be reliant upon the resources and infrastructure of Longridge and that to not
make a further allowance for this within the dwelling allocation for our town would | consider be wholly negligent.

The impact upon the services and infrastructure by the scale of developments proposed by a number of the .
principle contractors within Longridge and upon its borders should be given due consideration to restricting these
in both size and to the type of houses required to meet local requirements '

| believe as a community we recognise that a degree of new housing is required but that RVBC needs to exercise
a degree of empathy when considering the impact such large scale developments and allocated housing units
would have upon our community. The development of the existing brown field sites (as advised within the NPPF
as being preferable to the destruction of Greenfield and Greenbelt) in and around Longridge as starter homes /
retirement / affordable housing would be of real benefit to those who really need to get on the housing ladder as
well as improving the aesthetics of the town itself.

1 ask that you and the planning committee make their decisions based on a considered and well thought through
basis.

Y9urs faithfully
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28" June 2014 Ribble Valley Borough Council
Examination Office

Church Walk

Clitheroe

Lancs.

BB7 2RA

For the attention of Mrs Michelle Haworth, Core Strategy Programme Officer S

Dear Mrs Haworth,

In response to the recent modifications to the RVBC Core Strategy, which, fLinda‘mentaIIyl amin agree'h"ient with,
I wish to bring to your attention one point for consideration in the developments planned for Longridge.

At the point of finalising the overall number of dwellings proposed for Longridge an adjustment of 200 dwellings °
was proposed, this to be distributed between 9 other identified settlements within the Borough. This number was
ratified during December 2011 to account for the planned development of the Ridings Depot site. Since this time
subsequent applications have been made including Gladman Developments for an additional 190 units at this
site {now approved) a recent application has been lodged for 10 further units at the same site as proposed by
Sherwood homes, 78 additional dwellings have already been granted permission at Mosses Farm, Whittingham
Lane together with the development of 14 units on Inglewhite Road, these being amongst further granted &
planned applications to build dwellings bordering Longridge.

The impact upon the services and infrastructure by the scale of developments Proposed by a number of the
‘principle contractors within Longridge and upon its borders should be given due consideration to resfricting these
in both size and to the type of houses required to meet local requirements

| believe as a community we recognise that a degree of new housing is required but that RVBC needs to exercise
a degree of empathy When'oonsidering the impact such large scale developments and allocated housing units
would have upon our community. The development of the existing brown field sites (as advised within the NPPF
as being preferable to the de. truction of Greenfield and Greenbeit) in and around Langridge as starter homes /

retirement / affordable housing would be of real benefit to those who really need to get on the housing ladder as
well as improving the aesthetics of the town itself.

| ask that you and the planning committee make their decisions based on a considered and well thought through
basis. '

Yours faithfully
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For the attention of Mrs Michelle Haworth, Core Strategy Programme Officer . .. ...

Dear Mrs Haworth,

In résponse to the recent modifications to the RVBC Core Strategy, which, fundamentally | am in agreement with,
I'wish to bring to your attention one point for consideration in the developments planned for Longridge.

At the point of finalising the overall number of dwellings proposed for Longridge an adjustment of 200 dwellings
was proposed, this to be distributed between 9 other identified settlements within the Borough. This number was
ratified during December 2011 to account for the planned development of the Ridings Depot site. Since this time

| feel strongly that the Longridge adjustment figure requires due consideration in light of the above and, although
further afield, (2 miles, with Longridge being the closest town to this site) the 650 units approved for construction

The impact upon the services and infrastructure by the scale of 'developments proposed by a number of the
principle contractors within Longridge and upon its borders should be given due consideration to restricting these
in both size and to the type of houses required to meet local requirements.
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28" June 2014 Ribble Valley Borough Council
Examination Office

Church Walk

Clitheroe

Lancs.

BB7 2RA

For the attention of Mrs Michelle Haworth, Core Strategy'Programme Officer

Dear Mrs Haworth,

In response to the recent modifications to the RVBC Core Strategy, which, fundam'ér‘lt‘éfliy I'an':l in agreement wiih,
| wish to bring to your attention one point for consideration in the developments planned for Longridge.

At the point of finalising the overall number of dwellings proposed for Longridge an adjustment of 200 dwellings
was proposed, this to be distributed between 9 other identified settlements within the Borough. This number was
ratified during December 2011 to account for the planned development of the Ridings Depot site. Since this time
subsequent applications have been made including Gladman Developments for an additional 180 units at this
site (now approved) a recent application has been lodged for 10 further units at the same site as proposed by
Sherwood homes, 78 additional dwellings have already been granted permission at Mosses Farm, Whittingham
Lane together with the development of 14 units on Inglewhite Road, these being amongst further granted &
planned applications to build dwellings bordering Longridge. .

| feel strongly that the Longridge adjustment figure requires due consideration in light of the above and, although
further afield, (2 miles, with Longridge being the closest town to this site) the 650 units approved for construction
at the Whittingham Park site should also form part of this consideration. It is obvious that the overall number of
dwellings bordering our town shali be reliant upon the resources and infrastruciure of Longridge and that fo not
make a further allowance for this within the dwelling allocation for our town would | consider be wholly negligent.

The impact upon the services and infrastructure by the scale of developments proposed by a number of the
principle contractors within Longridge and upon its borders should be given due consideration to restricting these
in both size and to the type of houses required to meet local requirements

| believe as & community we recognise that a degree of new housing is required but that RVBC needs to exercise
a degree of empathy when considering the impact such large scale developments and allocated housing units
would have upon our community. The development of the existing brown field sités {as advised within the NPPF
as being preferable to the destruction of Greenfield and Greenbelt} in and around Longridge as starter homes /
retirement / affordable housing would be of real benefit to those who really need to get on the housing ladder as
well as improving the aesthetics of the town itself.

| ask that you and the planning committee make their decisions based on a considered and well thought through
basis.

Yours faithfully
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28" June 2014 Ribble Valley Borough Council
. Examination Office
Church Walk
Clitheroe
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For the attention of Mrs Michelle Haworth, Core Strategy Programme Officer

Dear Mrs Haworth,

In response to the recent modifications to the RVBC Core Strategy, which, fundamentally |.am in agreement with,
I wish to bring to your attention one point for consideration in the developments planned for Longridge. )

At the point of finalising the overall number of dwellings proposed for Longridge an adjustment of 200 dwellings
was proposed, this to be distributed between 9 other identified settlements within the Borough. This number was
ratified during December 2011 to account for the planned development of the Ridings Depot site. Since this time
subsequent applications have been made including Gladman Developments for an additional 190 units at this
site {(now approved) a recent application has been lodged for 10 further units at the same site as proposed by
Sherwood homes, 78 additional dwellings have already been granted permission at Mosses Farm, Whittingham
Lane together with the development of 14 units on Inglewhite Road, these being amongst further granted &

planned applications to build dwellings bordering Longridge.

| feel strongly that the Longridge adjustment figure requires due consideration in light of the above and, although
further afield, (2 miles, with Longridge being the closest town to this site) the 650 units approved for construction
at the Whittingham Park site should also form part of this consideration. It is obvious that the overali number of
dwellings bordering our town shall be reliant upon the resources and infrastructure of Longridge and that to not
make a further allowance for this within the dwelling allocation for our town would | consider be wholly negligent.

The impact upon the services and infrastructure by the scale of developments proposed by a number of the
principle contractors within Longridge and upon its borders should be given due consideration to restricting these
in both size and to the type of houses required to meet local requirements

| believe as a community we recognise that a degree of new housing is required but that RVBGC needs to exercise
a degree of empathy when considering the impact such large scale developments and allocated housing units
would have upon our community. The development of the existing brown field sites (as advised within the NPPF
as being preferable to the destruction of Greenfield and Greenbelt) in and around Longridge as starter homes /
retirement / affordable housing would be of real benefit to those who really need to get on the housing ladder as
well as improving the aesthetics of the town itself..

I ask that you and the planning committee make their decisions based on a considered and well thought through
hasis.
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For the attention of Mrs Michelle Haworth, Core Strategy Programme Officer

Dear Mrs Haworth,

T G o]

In response 1o the recent modifications to the RVBC Core Strategy, which, fundamentally | am in agreement with_."
I'wish to bring to your attention one point for consideration in the developments planned for Longridge.

At the point of finalising the overall number of dwellings proposed for Longridge an adjustment of 200 dwellings
was proposed, this to be distributed between 9 other identified settlements within the Borough. This number was
ratified during December 2011 to account for the planned development of the Ridings Depot site. Since this time
subsequent applications have been made including Gladman Developments for an additional 190 units at this
site (now approved) a recent application has been lodged for 10 further units at the same site as proposed by
Sherwood homes, 78 additional dwellings have already been granted permission at Mosses Farm, Whittingham
Lane together with the development of 14 units on Inglewhite Road, these being amongst further granted &
planned applications to build dwellings bordering Longridge.

| feel strongly that the Longridge adjustment figure requires due consideration in light of the above and, although
further afield, (2 miles, with Longridge being the closest town to this site) the 650 units approved for construction
at the Whittingham Park site should also form part of this consideration. It is obvious that the overall number of
dwellings bordering our town shall be reliant upon the resources and infrastructure of Longridge and that to not
make a further allowance for this within the dwelling allocation for our town would | consider be wholly negligent.

The impact upon the services and infrastructure by the scale of developments proposed by a number of the
principle contractors within Longridge and upon its borders should be given due consideration to restricting these
in both size and to the type of houses required to meet local requirements

| believe as a community we recognise that a degree of new housing is required but that RVBC needs to exercise
a degree of empathy when considering the impact such large scale developments and allocated housing units
would have upon our community. The development of the existing brown field sites (as advised within the NPPF
as being preferable to the destruction of Greenfield and Greenbelt) in and around Longridge as starter homes /
retirement / affordabie housing would be of real benefit to those who really need to get on the housing ladder as
well as improving the aesthetics of the town itself.

| ask that you and the planning committee make their decisions based on a considered and well thought through

t

basis.

Yours faithfully
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For the attention of Mrs Michefle Haworth, Core Strategy Programme Officer - ° i

Dear Mrs Haworth,

SR )

In response to the recent modifications to the RVBC Core Strategy, which, fljn'&arr'leht'élly t'am in agreement with.
I wish to bring to your attention one point for consideration in the developments planned for Longridge.

.

At the point of finalising the overall number of dwellings proposed for Longridge an adjustment of 200 dwellings

| feel strongly that the Longridge adjustment figure requires due consideration in light of the above and, although
further affeld, (2 miles, with Lengridge being the closest town to this site) the 850 units approved for construction
at the Whittingham Park site should also forrn part of this consideration. It is obvious that the overall number of
dwellings bordering our town shall be reliant upon the resources and infrastructure of Longridge and that to not
make a further allowance for this within the dwelling allocation for our town would | consider be wholly negligent.

The impact upon the services and infrastructure by the scale of developmeﬁts proposed by a number of the
principle contractors within Longridge and upon its borders should be given due consideration to restricting these
iin both size and to the type of houses required fo meet local requirements

| believe as a community we recognise that a degree of new housing is required but that RVBC needs to exercise
a degree of empathy when considering the impact such large scale developments and allocated housing units
would have upon our community. The development of the existing brown field sites (as advised within the NPPF
as being preferable to the destruction of Greenfield and Greenbelt) in and around Longridge as starter homes /

| ask that you and the planning committee make their decisions based on a considered and well thought through
basis. '

Yours faithfully
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For the attention of Mrs Michelle Haworth, Core Strategy Programme Officer. - w=wii - =k, =
Dear Mrs Haworth, . o arre
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In response to the recent modifications to the RVBC Core Strategy, which, fundamentally | am iri agreement with,
| wish to bring to your attention one point for consideration in the developments planned for Longridge.

At the point of finalising the overall number of dwellings proposed for Longridge an adjustment of 200 dwellings
was proposed, this to be distributed between 9 other identified settiements within the Borough. This number was
ratified during December 2011 to account for the planned development of the Ridings Depot site. Since this time
subsequent applications have been made including Gladman Developments for an additional 190 units at this
site (now approved) a recent application has been lodged for 10 further units at the same site as proposed by
Sherwood homes, 78 additional dwellings have already been granted permission at Mosses Farm, Whittingham
Lane together with the development of 14 units on Inglewhite Road, these being amongst further granted &
planned applications to build dwellings bordering Longridge.

| feel strongly that the Longridge adjustment figure requires due consideration in light of the above and, although
further afield, (2 miles, with Longridge being the closest town to this site) the 850 units approved for construction
at the Whittingham Park site should also form part of this consideration. It is obvious that the overall number of
dwellings bordering our town shall be reliant upon the resources and infrastructure of Longridge and that to not
make a further allowance for this within the dwelling allocation for our town would | consider be wholly negligent.

The impact upon the services and infrastructure by the scale of developments. proposed by a number of the
principle contractors within Longridge and upon its borders should be given due consideration to restricting these
in both size and to the type of houses required to meet local requirements '

| believe as a community we recognise that a degree of new housing is required but that RVBC needs to exercise
a degree of empathy when considering the impact such large scale developments and allocated housing units
would have upon our community. The development of the existing brown field sites (as advised within the NFPF
as being preferable to the destruction of Greenfield and Greenbelt) in and around Longridge as starter homes /
retirement / affordable housing would be of real benefit to those who really need to get on the housing ladder as
well as improving the aesthetics of the town itself.

| ask that yoti and the planning committee make their decisions based on a considered and well thaught through
basis.

Yours faithfully v
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For the attention of Mrs Michelle Haworth, Core Strategy Programme Officer 77"

Dear Mrs Haworth,

In response to the recent modifications to the RVBC Core Strategy, which, fundamentally | am in agreement with,
I wish to bring to your attention one point for consideration in the developments planned for Longridge.

At the point of finalising the overall number of dwellings proposed for Longridge an adjustment of 200 dwellings
was proposed, this to be distributed between 9 other identified settlements within the Borough. This number was
ratified during December 2011 to account for the planned development of the Ridings Depot site. Since this time
subsequent applications have been made including Gladman Developments for an additional 190 units at this
site (now approved) a recent application has been lodged for 10 further units at the same site as proposed by
Sherwood homes, 78 additional dwellings have already been granted permission at Mosses Farm, Whittingham
Lane together with the development of 14 units on Inglewhite Road, these being amongst further granted &
planned applications to build dwellings bordering Longridge. : ‘

I feel strongly that the Longridge adjustment figure requires due consideration in light of the above and, although
further afield, (2 miles, with Longridge being the closest town to this site) the 650 units approved for construction
at the Whittingham Park site should also form part of this consideration. It is obvious that the overalt number of
dwellings bordering our town shall be reliant upon the resources and infrastructure of Longridge and that to not
make a further allowance for this within the dwelling allocation for our town would | consider be wholly negligent.

The impact upon the services and infrastructure by the scale of developments proposed by a number of the
principle contractors within Longridge and upon its borders should be given due consideration to restricting these
in both size and to the type of houses required to meet local requirements

| believe as a community we recognise that a degree of new housing is required but that RVBC needs to exercise
a degree of empathy when considering the impact such large scale developments and allocated housing units
wouid have upon our community. The development of the existing brown field sites (as advised within the NPPF
as being preferable to the destruction of Greenfield and Greenbelt) in and around Longridge as starter homes /
retirement / affordable housing would be of real benefit to those who really need to get on the housing ladder as
well as improving the aesthetics of the town itself.

! ask that you and the planning committee make their decisions based on a considered and well thought through
basis.

Yours faithfully
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For the attention of Mrs Michelle Haworth, Core Strategy Programme Ofﬁcer'r."

Dear Mrs Haworth, T

In response to the recent modifications to the RVBC Core Strategy, which, fundamentally | am in agreement with,
| wish to bring to your attention one point for consideration in the developments planned for Longridge.

At the point of finalising the overall number of dwellings proposed for Longridge an adjustment of 200 dwellings
was proposed, this to be distributed between 9 other identified settlements within the Borough. This number was
ratified during December 2011 to account for the planned development of the Ridings Depot site. Since this time
subsequent applications have been made including Gladman Developments for an additional 190 units at this
site (now approved) a recent application has been lodged for 10 further units at the same site as proposed by
Sherwood homes, 78 additional dwellings have already been granted permission at Mosses Farm, Whittingham
Lane together with the development of 14 units on Inglewhite Road, these being amongst further granted &
planned applications to build dwellings bordering Longridge.

| feel strongly that the Longridge adjustment figure requires due consideration in light of the above and, aithough
further afield, (2 miles, with Longridge being the closest town to this site) the 650 units approved for construction
at the Whittingham Park site should also form part of this consideration. It is obvious that the overall number of
-dwellings bordering our town shall be reliant upon the resources and‘infrastructure of Longridge and that to not
make a further allowance for this within the dwelling allocation for our town would | consider be wholly negligent.

The impact upon the services and infrastructure by the scale of developments proposed by a number of the
principle contractors within Longridge and upon its borders should be given due consideration to restricting these
in both size and to the type of houses required to meet local requirements

I believe as a community we recognise that a degree of new housing is required but that RVBC needs to exercise
a degree of empathy when considering the impact such large scale developments and allocated housing units
would have upon our community. The development of the existing brown field sites (as advised within the NPPF
as being preferable to the destruction of Greenfield and Greenbelf) in and around Longridge as starter homes /
retirement / affordable housing would be of real benefit to those who really need to get on the housing ladder as
well as improving the aesthetics of the town itself.

I ask that you and the planning committee make their decisions based on a considered and well thought through
basis.
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Dear Mrs Haworth,

in response to the recent modifications to the RVBC Core étmtegy. which, fundamentally | am in agreement with,
I wish to bring to your attention one point for consideration in the developments planned for Longridge.

At the point of finalising the overall number of dwellings proposed for Longridge an adjustment of 200 dwellings
was proposed, this fo be distributed between 9 other identified settlements within the Borough. This number was
ratified during December 2011 to account for the planned development of the Ridings Depot site. Since this time
subsequent applications have been made including Gladman Developments for an additional 190 units at this
site (now approved) a recent application has been lodged for 10 further units at the same site as proposed by
Sherwood homes, 78 additional dwellings have already been granted permission at Mosses Farm, Whittingham
Lane together with the development of 14 units on Inglewhite Road, these being amongst further granted &
planned applications to build dwellings bordering Longridge.

| feel strongly that the Longridge adjustment figure requires due consideration in light of the above and, although
further afield, (2 miles, with Longridge being the closest town to this site) the 650 units approved for construction
at the Whittingham Park site should also form part of this consideration. It is obvious that the overall number of
dwellings bordering our town shall be reliant upon the resources and infrastructure of Longridge and that to not
make a further allowance for this within the dwelling allocation for our town would | consider be wholly negligent.

The impact upon the services and infrastructure by the scale of developments proposed by a number of the
principle contractors within Longridge and upon its borders should be given due consideration to restricting these
in both size and to the type of houses required to meet local requirements

| believe as a community we recognise that a degree of new housing is required but that RVBC needs to exercise
a degree of empathy when considering the impact such large scale developments and allocated housing units
would have upon our community. The development of the existing brown field sites (as advised within the NPPF -
as being preferable to the destruction of Greenfield and Greenbelt) in and around Longridge as starter homes /
retirement / affordable housing would be of real benefit to those who really need to get on the housing ladder as
well as improving the aesthetics of the town itself.

| ask that you and the planning committee make their decisions based on a considered and well thought through
basis.

Yours faithfully
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For the attention of Mrs Michelle Haworth, Core Strategy Programme Offider !
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Dear Mrs Haworth,

In response to the recent modifications to the RVBC Core Strategy, which, fundamentally | am in agreement with,
I wish to bring to your attention one point for consideration in the developments planned for Longridge.

At the point of finalising the overall number of dwellings proposed for Longridge an adjustment of 200 dwellings
was proposed, this to be distributed between 9 other identified settiements within the Borough. This number was
ratified during December 2011 to account for the planned development of the Ridings Depot site. Since this time
subsequent applications have been made including Gladman Developments for an additiona! 190 units at this
site (now approved) a recent application has been lodged for 10 further units at the same site as proposed by
Sherwood homes, 78 additional dwellings have already been granted permission at Mosses Famm, Whittingham
Lane together with the development of 14 units on Inglewhite Road, these being amongst further granted &
planned applications to build dwellings bordering Longridge.

| feel strongly that the Longridge adjustment figure requires due consideration in light of the above and, although
further afield, (2 miles, with Longridge being the closest town to this site) the 850 units approved for construction
at the Whittingham Park site should also form part of this consideration. It is obvious that the overall number of
dwellings bordering our town shall be reliant upon the resources and infrastructure of Longridge and that to not
make a further allowance for this within the dwelling allocation for our town would | consider be wholly negligent.

The impact upon the services and infrastructure by the scale of developments proposed by a number of the
principle contractors within Longridge and upon its borders should be given due consideration to restricting these
in both size and to the type of houses required to meet local requirements

| believe as a community we recognise that a degree of new housing is required but that RVBC needs to exercise
a degree of empathy when considering the impact such large scale developments and allocated housing units
would have upon our community. The development of the existing brown field sites (as advised within the NPPF
as being preferable to the destruction of Greenfield and Greenbelt) in and around Longridge as starter homes / -
retirement / affordable housing would be of real benefit to those who really need to get on the housing ladder as
well as improving the aesthetics of the town itself. -

| ask that you and the planning committee make their decisions based on a considered and well thought through
basis.
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For the attention of Mrs Michelle Haworh. Uore strateay Prasianers

Dear Mrs Hawp:

=DONSE 10 Ine recent moaimcations to the RVBC Tore Strateay. which, fundamentallv 1 amrin agreement with, -
| WISh 10 pring to your arrtennon one pomt fnr conslderatnon inthe developments planned for Longridge.

ATmne pom‘[ or nnansmg Ihe overal numper or uwaumgs Drouoseu Tor Lonanuue &0 EGIUAINSM o Zou ..
was proposed. this to be distributed between 9 other identified settiements within thie Borouah Trus n"mr-e* ‘‘‘‘
ratified during December 2011 to account for the planned development of the Ridings Denot site, Since thic ﬂrne
subsequent applications have been made including Gladrian Develooments for.an addmonal 190 units at this
Ste (NOW approved) a recent applicalion nas Deen I0aged ToF 1U TURNEF UNIS at INe Same Sfie as Droposea by
Sherwood homes. 78 additional dwellinds have alreadv-been ararted permission at: Mosses Farm. Whittinaham
Lane together with the development of 14 units on Inglewhite Road, these being amongst further granted &
planned applications to build dwellmgs bordering Longridge. ‘

| Teel strongly that the LONGNdge adjustment nigure requires aue cCoNSIQEranon in (iGNt oF Ihe aboVe ang, arnougr
further afield. (2 mites. with Lonaridae beina the closest town to this site) the 650 units apbroved for construction
at the Whittingham Park site should also form part of this consideration. It is obvious thaf the overall number of
dwellings bordering our town shall be reliant upon the reésources and infrastructure of L ongridge and that to not’
make 2 fl.rthe-' allcwance for this within the dwelling allocat;on for our town would.l consider be wholly negligent.

The impact upon the semces and mfrastructture by the scale of developments proposed by a number of the
principie contractors within Longnage and Upon fis DOraers sNOUIA De given aue CoNsIaeration 1 restricung ness
in both size and to the type of houses requnred to meet Iocal requaremente

sefieve as a COMMUNITY we reeoghlse nat a aegree of new nousing 1s réqijiréo Hui thar RVBG neeas-to exercise
= 48grée o1 empatny wnen considering the impact such larae scale develooments and allocated housing units
wouid have upon our community. The development of the existing brown field sites (as advised within the NPPF
as being preferable to the destruction of Greenfield and Greenbelt} in and around Longridge as starter homes /
retirement / affordable housing would be of real benefit to those who really need to get on the housing ladaer as
well as improving the aesthetics of the town itseft.

t ask that you and the planning committee make their decisions based on a considered and well thought through
hasis.

Yours faithfuliy
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For the attention of Mrs Michetie Haworth. Core Strateoy ronrami.,,

Lidgi wihs e

= TR TECSNE SOMROEIONS 10 The RVBC Core Strateav. which. fundamentallv | am in acreement with.
W D ;.vmg 10 YOur Gaention one point Tor eonsiaeraton In the aeveiopments pianned for Longndge.

Al the point ot nnailsma he overall number of aweliings Proposea Tor LONANGOE 80 SMUTeTo Tt & __ | .
was probosed. this to be distributed between D other identified settlements within the Boroush Tiue nevmnar oo
ratified durina December 2014 to account for the planned development of the Ridinas Nenat site. Since thic tima
subsequent apolications have been made includina Gladman Develooments for an additional 180 units at this
site (Row approved) a recent application has been lodged for 10 further units at the same sfie as proposed by
Sherwood homes. 78 additiohal dwellinas have already been aranted permission at Mosses Farm. Whittinaham
Lane together with the develooment of 14 units on Inalewhite Road. these being amonast further aranted &
pianned applications fo build dwetlings bordering Longridge.

i teel strongly that the Longndge adjustment ﬂgure requires due consideration in light of the above and, aithougr:
further afield, {2 miles. with Lonaridge beina the closest town to this site) the 650 units aporoved for construction
at the Whittinaham Park site should also form part of this consideration. It is obvious that the overafl number of
dwellings bordering our town shall be refiant upon the resources and infrastructure of Longridge and that to not
make a further allowance for this within the dwellina allocation for our town wouid | consider be wholly negligent.

%S impact upon the services and infrastructure by ihe scaie of deveiopmenis proposed by a number of the
pnneiple confractors within Longridge and upon s bordefs should b8 given due considerarion 1o FOSINCING lirgzs
in both size and to the type of houses required to meet focal requirements

selieve as a Communiy we recognise at a degree 67 New NDUSING IS requIrea DUT that KVEBCT needs to exercise
: gedféa nY.eMmbatny wnen oonsmennu ine impact such large scaie developments and allocated housina units
would have upon our community. The develooment of the existing brown field sites (as advised within the NPPF
35 beino preferable to the destructlon of Greenfield and Greenbelt) in and around Lonundue as starter homes /
retirement / affordable housing would be of real benefit to those who' really need to get onthe housing iadder as
well as improving the aesthetics of the town itsef;.

' ack that you and the 'plﬂnﬂmﬂ cnm'nittee make thelr decisions based onh a considered and well thought- through
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For the attention of Mrs Micheile Haworth, Core Strategy Programme Officer

Dear Mrs Haworth,

In response to the recent modifications to the RVBC Core Strategy, which, fundamentally | am in agreement with,
I wish to bring to your attention one point for consideration in the developments planned for Longridge.

At the point of finalising the overall number of dwellings proposed for Longridge an adjustment of 200 dwellings
was proposed, this to be distributed between 9 other identified settlements within the Borough. This number was
ratified during December 2011 to account for the planned development of the Ridings Depot site. Since this time
subsequent applications have been made including Gladman Developments for an additional 190 units at this
site, a recent application has been lodged for 10 further units at the same site as proposed by Sherwood homes,
78 additional dwellings have already been granted permission at Mosses Farm, Whittingham Lane together with
the development of 14 units on Inglewhite Road, these being amongst further granted & planned applications to
build dwellings bordering Longridge.

| feel strongly that the Longridge adjustment figure requires due consideration in light of the above and, although
further afieid, (2 miles, with Longridge being the closest town to this site) the 650 units approved for construction
-at the Whittingham Park site should also form part of this consideration. It is obvious that the overall number of
dwellings bordering our town shall be reliant upon the resources and infrastructure of Longridge and that to not
make a further allowance for this within the dwelling allocation for our town would | consider be wholly negligent.

The impact upon the services and infrastructure by the scale of developments proposed by a number of the
principle contractors within Longridge and upon its borders should be given due consideration to restricting these
in both size and to the type of houses required to meet local requirements

| believe as a community we recognise that a degree of new housing is required but that RVBC needs to exercise
a degree of empathy when considering the impact such large scale developments and allocated housing units
would have upon our community. The development of the existing brown field sites (as advised within the NPPF
as being preferable to the destruction of Greenfield and Greenbelt) in and around Longridge as starter homes /
retirement / affordable housing would be of real benefit to those who really need to get on the housing ladder as
well as improving the aesthetics of the town itself.

| ask that you and the planning committee make their decisions based on a considered and well thought through
basis.

Yours falthfully

Name & signature
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For the attention of Mrs Michelle Haworth, Core"Strategy Programme Officer

Dear Mrs Haworth,

In response to the recent modifications to the RVBC Core Strategy, which, fundamentally | am in agreement with,
I wish to bring to your attention one point for consideration in the developments planned for Longridge.

At the point of finalising the overall number of dwellings proposed for Longridge an adjustment of 200 dwellings
was proposed, this to be distributed between 9 other identified settlements within the Borough. This number was
ratified during December 2011 to account for the pianned development of the Ridings Depot site. Since this time
subsequent applications have been made including Gladman Developments for an additional 190 units at this
site, a recent application has been lodged for 10 further units at the same site as proposed by Sherwood homes;
78 additional dwellings have already been granted permission at Mosses Farm, Whittingham Lane together with
the development of 14 units on Inglewhite Road, these being amongst further granted & planned applications to
build dwellings bordering Longridge.

| feel strongly that the Longridge adjustment figure requires due consideration in light of the above and, although
further afield, (2 miles, with Longridge being the closest town to this site) the 650 units approved for construction
at the Whittingham Park site should also form part of this consideration. It is obvious that the overall number of
dwellings bordering our town shall be reliant upon the resources and infrastructure of Longridge and that to not
make a further allowance for this within the dwelling allocation for our town would | consider be wholly negligent.

The impact upon the services and infrastructure by the scale of developments proposed by & number of the
principle contractors within Longridge and upon its borders should be given due consideration to restricting these
in both size and to the type of houses required to meet local requirements

| believe as a community we recognise that a degree of new housing is reguired but that RVBC needs to exercise
a degree of empathy when considering the impact such large scale developments and allocated housing units
would have upon our community. The development of the existing brown field sites (as advised within the NPPF
as being preferable to the destruction of Greenfield and Greenbelt) in and around Longridge as starter homes /
retirement / affordable housing would be of real benefit to those who really need to get on the housing ladder as
well as improving the aesthetics of the town itself. '

I ask that you and the planning committee make their decisions based on a considered and well thought through
basis.

Yours faithfully

Name & signature
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For the attention of Mrs Michelle Haworth, Core Strategy Programme

Dear Mrs Haworth,

In response to the recent modifications to the RVBC Core Strategy, which, fundamentally | am in agreement with,
| wish to bring to your attention one point for consideration in the deveiopments planned for Longridge.

At the point of finalising the overall number of dwellings proposed for Longridge an adjustment of 200 dwellings
was proposed, this to be distributed between 9 other identified setttements within the Borough. This number was
ratified during December 2011 fo account for the planned development of the Ridings Depot site. Since this time
subsequent applications have been made including Gladman Developments for an additional 190 units at this
site (now approved) a recent application has been lodged for 10 further units at the same site as proposed by
Sherwood homes, 78 additional dwellings have already been granted permission at Mosses Farm, Whittingham
Lane together with the development of 14 units on Inglewhite Road, these being amongst further granted &
planned applications to build dwellings bordering Longridge.

| feel strongly that the Longridge adjustment figure requires due consideration in light of the above and, although
further afield, (2 miles, with Longridge being the closest town to this site) the 650 units approved for construction
at the Whittingham Park site should also form part of this consideration. it is obvious that the overall number of
dwellings bordering our town shall be refiant upon the resources and infrastructure of Longridge and that to not
make a further allowance for this within the dwelling allocation for our town would 1 consider be wholly negligent.

The impact upon the services and infrastructure by the scale of developmenis pmposed by a number of the
principle contractors within Longridge and upon its borders should be given due consideration to restricting these
in both size and to the type of houses required to meet local requirements

| believe as a community we recognise that a degree of new housing is required but that RVBC needs to exercise
a degree of empathy when considering the impact such large scale developments and allocated housing units
would have upon our community. The development of the existing brown field sites (as advised within the NPPF
as being preferable to the destruction of Greenfield and Greenbelf) in and around Longridge as starter homes /
retirerent / affordable housing would be of real benefit to those who really need to get on the housing ladder as
well as improving the aesthetics of the town ifself. ' '

| ask that you and the planning committee make their decisions based on a considered and well thought through
basis.
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For the attention of Mrs Michelle Haworth, Core Strategy Programme Ofﬁceli—-ﬁ-- it T

Dear Mrs Haworth, L.

in response to the recent modifications to the RVBC Core Strategy, which, fundamentally | am in agreement with,
l.wish to bring fo your attention one point for consideration in the developments planned for Longridge.

‘At the point of finalising the overall number of dweliings proposed for Longridge an adjustment of 200 dwellings
was proposed, this to be distributed between 9 other identified setttements within the Borough. This number was
ratified during December 2011 to account for the planned development of the Ridings Depot site. Since this time
subsequent applications have been made including Gladman Developments for an additional 190 units at this
site (now approved) a recent application has been lodged for 10 further units at the same site as proposed by
Sherwood homes, 78 additional dwellings have already been granted permission at Mosses Farm, Whitlingham
Lane together with the development of 14 units on inglewhite Road, these being amongst further granted &
planned applications to build dwellings bordering Longridge.

| feel strongly that the Longridge adiustment figure requires due consideration in light of the above and, although
further afield, (2 miles, with Longridge being the closest town fo this site) the 650 units approved for construction
at the Whittingham Park site should also form part of this consideration. It is obvious that the overall number of
dwellings bordering our town shall be reliant upon the resources and infrastructure of Longridge and that to not
make a further allowance for this within the dwelling allocation for our town would | consider be wholly negligent.

The impact upon the services and infrastructure by the scale of deve!obments proposed by a number of the
‘principle contractors within Longridge and upon its borders should be given due consideration to restricting these
in both size and fo the type of houses required to meet local requirements

| believe as a community we recognise that a degree of new housing is required but that RVBC needs to exercise
a degree of empathy when considering the impact such large scale developments and allocated housing units
would have upon our community. The development of the existing brown field sites (as advised within the NPPF
as being preferable to the destruction of Greenfield and Greenbelf) in and around Longridge as starter homes /
retirement / affordable housing would be of reaf benefit to those who really need to get on the housing ladder as
well as improving the aesthetics of the town ifself,

| ask that you and the planning committee make their decisions based on a considered and well thought through
basis.

Yours faithfully
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For the attention of.Mrs Michelle Haworth, Core Strategy Programme Officer

Dear Mrs Haworth,

In response to the recent modifications to the RVBC Core Strategy, which, fundamentally | am in agreement with,
I wish to bring to your attention one point for consideration in the developments planned for Longridge.

At the point of finalising the overall number of dweliings proposed for Longridge an adjustment of 200 dwellings
was proposed, this to be distributed between 9 other identified settlements within the Borough. This number was
ratified during December 2011 to account for the planned development of the Ridings Depot site. Since this time
subsequent applications have been made including Gladman Developments for an additional 190 units at this
site, a recent application has been lodged for 10 further units at the same site as proposed by Sherwood homes,
78 additional dwellings have already been granted permission at Mosses Farm, Whittingham Lane together with
the development of 14 units on Inglewhite Road, these being amongst further granted & planned applications to
build dwellings bordering Longridge. '

| feel strongly that the Longridge adjustment figure requires due consideration in light of the above and, although
further afield, (2 miles, with Longridge being the closest town to this site) the 650 units approved for construction
at the Whittingham Park site should also form part of this consideration. It is obvious that the overall number of
dwellings bordering our town shall be reliant upon the resources and infrastructure of Longridge and that to not
make a further allowance for this within the dwelling allocation for our town would | consider be wholly negligent.

The impact upon the services and infrastructure by the scale of developments proposed by a number of the
principle contractors within Longridge and upon its borders should be given due consideration to restricting these
in both size and to the type of houses required to meet local requirements '

| believe as a community we recognise that a degree of new housing is required but that RVBC needs to exercise
a degree of empathy when considering the impact such large scale developments and allocated housing units
would have upon our community. The development of the existing brown field sites {as advised within the NPPF
as being preferable to the destruction of Greenfield and Greenbelt) in and around Longridge as starter homes /
retirement / affordable housing would be of real benefit to those who reaily need to get on the housing ladder as
well as improving the aesthetics of the town itseif.

| ask that you and the planning committee make their decisions based on a considered and well thought through
basis.

Yours faithfully poials | Ghoae iv 10 ngedd f o Tl
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Philip Dagnall

From: Philip Dagnall on behalf of Post Hearings
Sent: 04 August 2014 09:51

To: WRSET TPy

Subject: RE:

thank you for your résponse. All responses will be sent to the Inspector for his consideration during the on-
going Examination process. Please note that we will not be responding to submissions on an individual basis
although we may contact you for further clarification if necessary. | will amend our records to remove your
details as requested.

All responses are available to view at the Council Offices.

From: siSsatigelStaiil
Sent: 27 July 2014 10:37

To: Post Hearings

Subject:

Dear Sir/Madam would you please remove this address from your core strategy list,the council
does not appear to take any notice of local residents on planning or core strategy,we live just of
preston road longridge which carries the majority of traffic to and from longridge this road is very
difficult to join safely during the day and their have been several serious accidents along its route
but your council has allowed two large developments almost opposite each other, once completed
i am.not looking forward to the accidents that are sure to occur which in my opinion will be due to
the councils lack of foresight in allowing these two developments,please do not come back with the
excuse someone else said it would be alright,your council will be responsible.

P

04/08/2014
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M Dear Sir/Madam - : y
= " "'--u
W’W RE: RIBBLE VALLEY CORE STRATEGY 2008-2028: A LOCAL FOR RIBBLE
-~

VALLEY. PUBLICATION OF PROPOSED MAIN MODIFICATIONS TO SUBMITTED
CORE STRATEGY — FURTHER CONSULTATION

CLOSING DATE FOR SUBMISSIONS 5PM FRIDAY 5th SEPTEMBER 2014

This letter has been sent to you because you have expressed an interest in the
Council's Core Strategy or have made representations.

The Council has recently completed the consultation on the post-hearing modifications
in connection with the Core Strategy. ‘It has been brought to our attention that some
people may not have been clear about what the proposed modifications were.

The Council published a table setting out the proposéd main modifications for
consultation. In order to provide a context to the Main Modifications, the Council also
published the Core Strategy document which was used during the examination hearing
sessions in January 2014. This was made available to show the changes made during
the plan-making process up to January 2014, The concern raised is that, despite this
Core Strategy document being published with an explanatory note, some people may
have only considered this document and not the Main Modifications table.

In agreement with the Inspector we are subjecting the Main Modifications to a further six
week period of consultation, which | hope you W‘I" ‘agree is an appropriate response in
the circumstances.

f
To clarify the Council is only consulting on the post hearing proposed Main
Modifications schedule and the Sustainability Appraisal Addendum.

If you have already made representations relating to the Main Modifications
schedule, | would emphasise that theéy do not need to be resubmitted as these
have been passed to the Inspector.

The following documents are now being published for a six-week consuiltation period,
which runs from 25" July 2014 until 5" September 2014. The documents can be
viewed on the Council’s website at www.ribblevalley.gov.uk. Reference copies are also
available at the Council Offices in Clitheroe, local libraries in Ribble Valiey, and
Longridge Station Buiidings during their normal opening times.

Chief Executive: Marshal Scott CPFA :
Directors: John Heap B.Eng. C. Eng. MICE, Jane Pearson GPFA



6 August 2014

Dear Mr Hirst

Ribble Valley Core Strategy 2008 — 2028 A Local Plan for Ribble Valley Publication of
proposed Main Moification to Submitted Core Strategy

| am writing to raise my concerns regarding further delays to the adoption of the Core
Strategy which is based on your statement that “some people may not have been clear
about what the proposed modifications were”

This seems to be yet another attempt to delay this document, which will therefore assist
the developers in getting their numerous and excessive planning applications approved.

‘As the Inspector seems very concerned that these consultation processes are followed to

the letter could | ask that he be made aware of what occurred with Site 385 in Longridge.

! understand that, on the advice of your planners, this was specifically excluded from the
documents considered by the Committee which was being asked to confirm the draft
Strategy for public consultation: This was on the basis that it would increase the size of the
seftlement by 256%.

However, site 385 is now included in the Schedule and appears, for whatever reason, to
be an attempt by the Council to do so by the back door.

One of the factors the Planning Inspector should take into account when considering the .
final draft Strategy is the extent to which legal and procedural requirements have been met
(your letter of 9th August 2013 refers). | would therefore suggest, on this basis, site 385
should be removed from the final version of the Core Strategy as not only has it not
followed the “due process” but the size of this site is such thaf it can be regarded as a
further Strategic Housing site of which the original document stated there should only be
one.

I would welcome you sharing this letter with the relevant Inspector.

Yours sincerely
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Page 1 of 1

Sent:
To: Post Hearings
Subject: WADDOW VIEW DEVELOPMENT

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Red

Dear Sir, _

| ive at PR auE
the planning application.
The traffic flow at the bend, near the railway bridge, especially at 9.00am and 5.00pm is currently ata
standstill in both directions on many occasions. This is due to the sheer volume of traffic and the crossover
of traffic at the junction. By building a further 250+ houses, that will use this road, will make a dangerous
junction far worse, | have lived at the above property for over 45 years and have noticed this serious
increase in traffic in more recent years. Also the regular flooding under the railway bridge still oceurs,
exacerbating the traffic problem,

Yours, faithfulyygsdimeme.

gafad@4and am very, very concerned about the re-submission of

05/08/2014
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Diane Neville

From: SR lviglis
Sent: 26 August 2014 14:24
To: Post Hearings

Subject: Emerging Core Strategy

I wish to express my support for the Emerging Core Strategy of the Ribble Valley Borough Council. It will protect the
Valley from unwanted and indiscriminate deveiopment.
Regards
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Diane Neville

From: m

Sent: 28 August 2014 12:10
To: Post Hearings
Subject: Emerging Core Strategy

We wish to support the Council's Emerging Core Strategy which will limit the building of new
houses in the Ribble Valley. '

Excessive new build in the area will overload existing facilities eg : Schools and will potentially
urbanise an attractive rural area.
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PhiIiE Dagnall

From: planning

Sent: 18 August 2014 14:02

To: Philip Dagnall

Subject: FW: Ribble Valley Core Strategy
Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

From: Michael Salter KSR Ay
Sent: 15 August 2014°20:27
To: planning

Subject: Ribble Valley Core Strategy

Mr.John Machole, Planning Department, Ribble Valley B.C.

Dear Sir,

With regards to the Core Strategy as it stands (August 2014), | would like to express my
agreement to the Authority’s plan for the number of new dwellings and their allocated distribution
throughout the villages of the Ribble Valley. Being a resident of LLangho, the proposals for our
village are of particular concern, but | am pleased to say that | fully agree with projections for
Langho and Copster Green.

| feel that the Authority have a coherent Core Strategy which will allow progress, but not at the
expense of losing the quality of the environment and lifestyle enjoyed by me and fellow residents.

Yours sincerely




